
Hi Lindsey, 
 
I have three Air Quality Board members whose terms are expiring 8/31/13 whose positions are 
appointed by the Mayor (one member at large whose term is expiring is appointed by the County 
Commission). The bylaws (attached) state that they can serve up to 2 three-year terms. Their term 
would begin 9/1/13 and end 8/31/16. Also attached is the current complete membership list for 
reference.  
 
These are the expiring positions: 
 

1. Engineering Position (RCMC 8.34.040 “member shall have graduated from an accredited college 
or university with an engineering degree”) – Currently held by Scott Landguth. This is his first full 
term (9/1/10 – 8/31/13), as he finished the unexpired term of Jason Love from 9/1/09-8/31/10. 
Out of sixteen possible board meetings where he was a voting member, he has attended four 
and missed twelve. He has expressed that he probably doesn’t have the time commitment for it 
due to work.  

2. Industry Position (RCMC 8.34.040 doesn’t state any more criteria than “industry,” currently the 
two industry members work for Hills and Liens, typically these are industrial operations that 
have a Title V operating permit from the state DENR, meaning they are major sources of air 
pollution. Their knowledge of air permits, laws, and regulations are very helpful).  One of the 
two industry positions is opening 8/31/13, currently held by Clint Allen from Hills Materials. This 
is his second of 2 three-year terms. 

3. Business Community (RCMC 8.34.040 “member shall be associated with a business in the area 
regulated by this chapter or Pennington County Ordinance No. 12”) – This position is currently 
held by Dr. David C. Bartsch, MD. He will have completed his first term 8/31/13 so could possibly 
serve a second term. 

 
 
Thank you, 
 
Kristen M. Cowan, Air Quality Specialist 
Community Planning & Development Services 
City of Rapid City 
300 Sixth Street 
Rapid City, South Dakota 57701 
office (605) 394-4120 
kristen.cowan@rcgov.org 
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